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Friday 15th December 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
Congratulations to the children and staff in Reception and KS1 for their wonderful nativity 
plays this week. The children behaved beautifully and all the staff worked very hard to prepare 
for their special events.  
Nursery’s presentation of the Nativity takes place on Monday 18th December at 9.30am and 
the KS2 Carol concerts for years 3 /4 and 5/6 on Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th December 
respectively. 
 

Respect for one another 

At school, we urge your children to show respect for their peers and for all adults. The children 

respond very positively as do all the staff. This term, I would like to thank you, the 

parent/carer, for ensuring that your child is courteous and kind and for being excellent role 

models. I would also to thank you for your ongoing support and encouragement this term.  

As this is the last newsletter before the holidays, I would like to wish you all a happy and safe 
Christmas and a peaceful New Year. Don’t forget, the last day of school is next Thursday 21st 
December 2023 and we finish at 1.30pm. School reopens for pupils on Monday 8th January 
2024 at the usual time.  
 
Best Wishes for the weekend,  
Mrs Pears 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BLESSED DOMINIC CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Love Learn Believe 

ADVENT 
 

Third Sunday of Advent (Year B) 

On Sunday we hear some more about John the Baptist, who came to tell everyone to get ready 

for Jesus who is the light of the world. Let’s think about what that means. 

 

Advent Prayer 
Lord Jesus, 
Master of both the light and the darkness, send your Holy Spirit upon our preparations for Christmas. 
We who have so much to do and seek quiet spaces to hear your voice each day, 
We who are anxious over many things look forward to your coming among us. 
We who are blessed in so many ways long for the complete joy of your kingdom. 
We whose hearts are heavy seek the joy of your presence. 
We are your people, walking in darkness, yet seeking the light. 
To you we say, "Come Lord Jesus!' 
Amen. 
- Henri J.M. Nouwen 
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Nativity Plays and Carol Services 

Monday 18th Nursery Nativity                                             9.30am     
Carol services -  
Tuesday 19th KS2 Carol Service years 3-4                     7.00pm 
Wednesday 20th KS2 Carol Service years 5-6                        7.00pm 
 
All children in years 3 and 4 are expected to attend on Tuesday 19th December 2023 
All children in years 5 and 6 are expected to attend on Wednesday 20th December 2023 

Admission to all events will be by ticket only so as to comply with the health and safety 

legislation. Due to the strict measures in place at the Church, you will not be able to attend 
the service without a ticket. Please purchase on Parent Pay 

Applications for Reception and Nursery 2024/2025 

Parents, please remember to complete the Barnet CAF online to Barnet 

Admissions team by Monday 15th January 2024 

NURSERY – A priest’s signature is required on the Nursery application form along with other supporting 

documents. Please see the Nursery application pack for details.  

RECEPTION – Following guidance from the Diocese of Westminster, the Certificate of Catholic Practice is 

no longer required. However, a Catholic Baptism certificate must still be provided along with the other 

supporting documents.  

RECEPTION PLACES – 2024-2025 

Parents, please remember to complete the Barnet CAF online to Barnet Admissions team by  

Monday 15th January 2024  

Blessed Dominic School Forms must be returned as soon as possible but no later than  

Monday 15th January 2024 

Visit from Local MP 

During the week, we were delighted to welcome Matthew Offord, MP to our school. 
Every year, he organises a Christmas and Chanukah card competition for the local schools in 

his constituency. I’m delighted to announce that Bilal from 4B was runner up in the 
Christmas card competition and Matthew Offord presented a prize to him in the presence of 

his parents. Congratulations to Bilal on this wonderful achievement. 

   



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOVERNORS’ FUND WE NEED YOUR HELP! 

Thank you to everyone who has responded this 

term with either a termly or complete payment 

for the year. The Governors would like to thank 

you for your generosity and support. Only 15% 

of parents have donated so far this term please 

if you haven’t done so already, make your 

payment on ‘Parent Pay’ 

Your ongoing generosity and support is greatly 

appreciated. It means that we can continue to 

purchase high quality resources to support your 

child’s learning and prepare them for the future. 

 

School Meals 
Primary school children in state-funded schools in 
London will get free school meals for the 2023-24 
school year. The Mayor of London, Sadiq Khan has 
provided the funding as an emergency cost of living 
support measure. 

The Mayor recognises that families are in urgent 

need of support and the meals will help families with 

the spiralling cost of living by making sure that 

children in state-funded London schools will receive 

free school meals in this academic year. 

Please do not pay for school lunch on 

Parent pay 

 

 

Blessed Dominic Food Bank 
 

I would like to thank you for your support 

and for all your generous donations. I 

know they will be greatly appreciated. 
 

 

End of Term Dates 

Thursday 21st December 2023 at 1.30pm. 

The children will wear their school uniform 

on that day. 

School reopens on 
Monday 8h January 2024 at the usual time. 

Barnet Road Safety Banner Competition 2023 
As part of Road Safety week celebrations, pupils were invited to participate in a 

competition, where they had to design a thoughtful banner that warned of the dangers on 
the roads. 

Many creative, eye catching and informative entries were received, which made 
shortlisting the entries very difficult. However, of the entries shortlisted and put forward 

for Blessed Dominic, one was successful and won the competition. 
Congratulations to Merleah in 6D, who crafted the winning design and will have her 

creation transformed into a large PVC banner; which will be hung on the school gates as a 
helpful reminder to our local community. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Street – Coming soon! 
I am delighted to inform you that a School street has been approved for Great Strand. This means that cars 

will not be allowed to travel down Great Strand during drop off and pick up times creating a safer space 

for pupils and their families from both Blessed Dominic School and St James’. Don’t forget, you will be able 

to park at the RAF Museum free of charge.  

The definition of a ‘School Street’ is below: 

A school street is a road outside a school with a temporary motorised traffic restriction on it during term time 

at school drop-off and pick-up times. Closure points are put in place using cones and road closed signage with 

a trained volunteer marshal covering closures at all times. Residents are provided with permits to pass 

through these closures and other key workers/ emergency access is also maintained. The restriction is to 

create a street environment which encourages cycling, scooting, or walking part or the entire school run and 

reduce motorised traffic. 

It is hoped that this School Street will be in place by May half term 2024 at the latest if not before. More 

information will follow nearer to the implementation date. 

 

Lost Property 
 

Please clearly name all of your child’s uniform. Anything that is named is returned directly to the 

children. 

Lost property is stored in the school office. Children and parents are welcome to search for lost items 

at the beginning and the end of the day. 

 

Children should be encouraged to look after their belongings and we will positively encourage 

this attitude in school. 

  
 

CHILDLINE - WHO WE ARE! 
Childline is here to help anyone under 19 in the UK with any issue they’re going through. 

You can talk about anything. Whether it’s something big or small, our trained counsellors are here to support 
you. Childline is free, confidential and available any time, day or night. You can talk to us: 

 by calling 0800 1111 

 by email 

 through 1-2-1 counsellor chat 

Whatever feels best for you.  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/childline/ 
 

E-Safety Updates 

Please use the following links to keep up to date with online safety and what you can do to keep your 

children safe online. 
E-Safety: Help & Advice 
Social Media & Mental Health; the positive and negative impact  
Screen Addiction: A Parents Guide 
A Parents Guide to Call of Duty (COD) 
FIFA 
FORTNITE 
Please click link below for tips, advice, guides and resources to help keep your child safe online 
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers 
 

tel:08001111
https://www.childline.org.uk/locker/email/
https://www.childline.org.uk/get-support/1-2-1-counsellor-chat/
https://www.childnet.com/
https://www.childnet.com/
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/resources/wake-up-wednesday/social-media-and-mental-health-positives-and-negatives/?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday%20Social%20Media%20%20Mental%20Health%20-%20Subs&utm_content=WakeUpWednesday%20Social%20Media%20%20Mental%20Health%20-%20Subs+CID_4e1a13021aee869e58823e76bacf091f&utm_source=Campaign%20Monitor&utm_term=VIEW%20ON%20OUR%20WEBSITE
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/resources/wake-up-wednesday/screen-addiction-guide-for-parents/?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday%20Get%20outside&utm_content=WakeUpWednesday%20Get%20outside+CID_bf9a2f4e2b8c600d071bb5617ff4ed23&utm_source=Campaign%20Monitor&utm_term=DOWNLOAD%20ON%20OUR%20WEBSITE
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/resources/wake-up-wednesday/call-of-duty/?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday%20Call%20of%20Duty&utm_content=WakeUpWednesday%20Call%20of%20Duty+CID_4b2946eb24dbf50d0415432272953bbd&utm_source=Campaign%20Monitor&utm_term=DOWNLOAD%20ON%20WEBSITE
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/resources/wake-up-wednesday/fifa-20/?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=NOS%20Weekly%20UpdateWUW%20051119%20non%20members&utm_content=NOS%20Weekly%20UpdateWUW%20051119%20non%20members+CID_50546b52e196f299aa2867bf5abf915c&utm_source=Campaign%20Monitor&utm_term=Download%20Your%20Guide
http://www.blesseddominicprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Fortnite-Chapter-3-Parents-guide.pdf
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Criteria for Attendance and Punctuality – 

Updates from our Education Welfare Officer (EWO). 

 

In an effort to improve attendance and punctuality across the school, we will be 

implementing the fixed penalty notice scheme for both persistent ABSENCE and persistent 

lateness. 

Recently, our Barnet Education Welfare Officer came to review our attendance.  She was 
disappointed to see that attendance wasn’t as high as it used to be pre-covid times.  

There are quite a few children who have attendance below 90%.  This figure is significantly 
below the national average and is considered as persistent non-attendance.  96% attendance 
is expected by the school and the Education Welfare Team for children to achieve their 
educational potential. Children who are unwell (e.g., sickness, vomiting or high temperature) 
should not come to school but children who are slightly under the weather should 
attend.  Please be assured, that if we feel your child is ill, we will send them home.   

When your child is absent for more than three days, we would expect all parents to 
substantiate with medical evidence.  This could include: 

 a stamped doctor’s appointment card,  

 information about the medication your child has been prescribed (a photo can be 
emailed to the office or brought in on return to school).   

As you know, we can administer medication on site (if it is prescribed by the doctor). 

The Education Welfare Team from the London Borough of Barnet regularly monitor our 
attendance. They may contact you if your child’s attendance is significantly low (below 
90%).  This may be a letter or a phone call.   Absences before and after school holidays will 
also be monitored.  If there is not a sufficient reason to substantiate the absence, the 
Education Welfare Team will issue a fixed penalty notice. 

Families should also be aware that the London Borough of Barnet will issue a fixed penalty 
notice to parents if children are consistently arriving late into school. Any 6 incidents of 
lateness within a four week period could result in this outcome. 

If you are experiencing any difficulties with your child’s attendance, please contact the school 
for further guidance.  

I would like to thank you for your continued support with regards to attendance.   



Blessed Dominic Catholic Primary School Safeguarding Team 
The DSL (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

 
Ms Sulis - Deputy Head (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
Mrs Pears - Headteacher (Designated Safeguarding Officer) 
Mrs Sowa – Inclusion Lead (Designated Safeguarding Officer) 
Ms Keegan – Assistant Head (Designated Safeguarding Officer) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Attendance this Week 
Bluebells  94% 
Daisies      92%            
1B      75%  
1D      85%  
2B      98%  
2D      96%  
3B      98% 
3D      95% 
4B      98%  
4D      97%  
5B      97%   
5D      91%   
6B      98%  
6D      97%   
Congratulations to 2B, 3B, 4B & 6B who achieved 
the highest attendance this week.  
 

STAR WORKER 

Bluebells –Claire 
Daisies –Whole Class 
1B –  Mateus 
1D – Whole Class 
2B –  Maria 
2D – Daria 
3B – Anila 
3D – Malachi  
4B – Natalia 
4D – Wiktoria 
5B –Mia B 
5D – Justin 
6B –While Class 
6D – Oliver K  
 
 
 

                                                                

TEAM PLAYER 

Bluebells –Afonso 
Daisies - Gabby   
1B –Antonio 
1D –Wren, Aida and Lena 
2B – Whole class 
2D - Cameron 
3B – Artem 
3D –Jasmine 
4B – Alycia 
4D – Lily Rose 
5B –George 
5D – Kayden 
6B – Whole Class 
6D – Jakub  
 

STAR HANDWRITER 

Bluebells – Angelo 
Daisies - Andres 
1B –Chloe 
1D - Kevin 
2B – David 
2D - Manasseh 
3B – Jacob 
3D – Alexandra 
4B – Aadhish  
4D –Emmanuel   
5B -Deborah 
5D – Zakaria 
6B –  Kaifala 
6D- Nectarie 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS1 Nativity 
 

 

 

  

Diary Dates 
DECEMBER 
18th Nursery Nativity                                     9.30am     
19th KS2 Carol Service years 3-4        7.00pm 
20th KS2 Carol Service years 5-6        7.00pm 
21st End of Term                                                 1.30pm 

JANUARY 
8th Back to school                                                8.40am 
15th   3B School Trip                                                    ALL DAY 
22nd  3D School Trip                                                    ALL DAY 

FEBRUARY 
2nd    Candlemass 
7th    Parent Consultation Evening                         3.30pm – 6.30pm 
8th    Parent Consultation Evening                         5.00pm – 8.00pm 
 
12th – 16th   – FEBRUARY HALF TERM 
 
14th Ash Wednesday (Half term) 
29th Feb   World Book Day 

MARCH 
7th – Dance Festival 
13th International Evening 
26th Years 3 and 4 Easter Service                               9:15am 
27th Years 3 and 4 Easter Service                               9:15am 
28th Break up for Easter End of Term                        1.30pm 

APRIL 
17th-19th    5B     SPEC 
24th – 26th 5D    SPEC 
 
 



 

  



 


